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Cullen Morgan 
Site Acquisition Consultant 

750 W Center Street 
Suite 301 

West Bridgewater, MA 02379 
(941) 549-7263 

cmorgan@clinellc.com 
March 15, 2023 
  
ATTN: Melanie A. Bachman, Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, Connecticut 06051 
 

RE: Commencement of Construction Activity – EM-T-MOBILE-062-190723 
150 Willow Street, Cheshire, CT 06410 
 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 
 
 The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that the construction activity 
associated with the above-referenced T-Mobile telecommunications facilities has been 
completed. 
 
 If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding these facilities, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Cullen Morgan 
Site Acquisition Consultant 
Centerline Communications, LLC (Agent to T-Mobile) 
Mobile: (941) 549-7263 
cmorgan@clinellc.com 



March 14, 2023 
 
Jeff York   MTS Engineering P.L.L.C. 
Centerline Communications   1717 S. Boulder, Suite 300 
750 W. Center St., Suite 301   Tulsa, OK 74119 
West Bridgewater, MA 02379   (918) 587-4630 
(508) 386-0863   btwo@btgrp.com 
 
Subject:                Engineer’s Certification of Completion 
 
Jurisdiction Designation: Building Permit Number:  12775 
 
Carrier Designation: Site ID:                                         TMO CTNH442A 
  
Engineering Firm Designation: Project Number:                 167273.001.01 
 
Site Data:        150 Willow Street, Hamden, CT 06518 

Latitude 41.44939°, Longitude -72.90457° 
          Wireless Telecommunications Facility 
 
Dear Jeff York, 
 
I, Chad Tuttle, P.E., a registered professional engineer in the state of Connecticut with Registration No. 23924, 
have examined site photographs provided by the client, as of April 1, 2021, for the Wireless 
Telecommunications Facility referenced above. Based on the photographs provided; As Built drawings certified 
by R. Siegel of Eastern Communications, Inc., dated April 1, 2021; and the construction drawings by B+T Group 
dated July 19, 2019; I hereby certify that to the best of my knowledge, information, and belief all constructed 
improvements are in substantial compliance with the permitted construction drawings approved by the Town of 
Hamden (last revised July 19, 2019) and that said improvements meet the intent of the applicable Codes listed 
on said drawings (e.g., 2018 CT SBC and NEC 2017). 
 
Furthermore, it is hereby noted that, at the direction of the Client, the Contractor deviated from the approved 
construction drawings with the installation of differing antenna and radio models and cabling.  Also, a PTS-8003 
cabinet was installed on the existing equipment pad.  Additionally, at the direction of MTS Engineering, P.L.L.C., 
the Contractor deviated from the approved Mount Modifications. 
 
In my professional opinion, all deviations from the drawings and specifications are minor in nature and will not 
prevent the project from functioning in compliance with the requirements of the Town of Hamden and other 
applicable regulatory agencies and Codes as listed in the drawings. 
  
Should you have any questions or require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact our 
office. Thank you. 
 
Engineer’s Certification of Completion prepared by: Bhree Barrett 
 
Respectfully submitted by: MTS Engineering P.L.L.C. 
 
 
 
Chad Tuttle, P.E. 
Engineer of Record 
 


